

Cabinet Meeting Notes

October 8, 2015, 8:02PM

- Taylor (President)—Present
 - Positions in the process of being filled
 - President's Council- Publications
 - Final interviews for two positions taking place October 9th
 - Positions needing to be filled
 - Senate positions
 - Library Dean Search Rep: will take place over a couple of weeks for review
 - Potential interest from a class officer
 - Talk to GSBA president if interested
 - Hopefully set by Oct. 9-10
 - Student Government Mentoring Program
 - Local middle or high school
 - Talk to GSBA president if interested
 - Party Safe Campaign
 - Work with local party houses to ensure safe partying
 - Adopt-A-Block Program
 - Work with Diversity Director if interested
 - Lease Agreement Overlook
 - Students signing leases not always sure what they are signing, law school students may be able to help
 - Petition to have Crosby Open
 - Problems within Crosby if kept open late, nobody is monitoring it
 - See what people enjoy about Crosby to transfer it to Hemmingson
 - GU Loves Logan
 - Posters in dorms spun in a negative manner, Residence staff working to correct this
 - Alcohol Culture Survey
 - Getting feedback from student body presidents
- Maggie (Vice President)—Present
 - Sexual Assault
 - In final stages, developing resources for survivors/victims
 - Approaching legal counsel and should hopefully going underway by end of semester
 - Experience Spokane
 - First couple places reserved, The Scoop ice cream, Couer Coffeeshouse,
 - Small issue: organization already called Experience Spokane, may need to rethink the name
 - New York Times
 - Looking to add more NY Times, but we do have an online code
 - Do people want more of it

- Is it worthwhile, expensive
 - Some read it
 - Maybe only a few times a week (only Sundays)
 - Faculty/staff may use it more than students, approach faculty senate to partner on this issue
 - Zagpalooza: will be fun
 - Event in our office for families
 - Friday October 16 at 4:00PM events in the office like cookies, nerf basketball, etc.
 - Stop by and be with children
 - Class officers
 - Progressing well
 - Many different projects
- Alex (Speaker of Senate)—Present
 - Dead week meeting with Jeff Dodd
 - Informative for dead week
 - Start meeting with deans based on timing
 - Faculty survey is accomplished and Professor Dodd will start to review this prior to GSBA president meeting with Academic V.P.
 - Follow this with a forum
 - Not Mr. Hobbs was around when dead week was in place
 - Committees (senate)
 - All committee chairs picked and committees established
 - Set committee meeting times (finance is set, others are still working on this process)
 - GSBA office
 - Senate Appointments
 - Creating application based on previous applications, put online soon
 - Interviews soon so ready for Oct. 26 meeting
 - Wants help on senate interviews
 - Housing
 - Not enough on-campus housing for freshman and sophomores now to live on campus
 - Focus on kicking seniors/juniors out rather than providing enough housing for freshman/sophomores
 - Need questions answered so we can give students the correct information, will be meeting with Dean Lamsma and housing/residence life to get questions answered
- SIL Update
 - Club Summit makeup was awesome, good work Clubs and Organizations Director
 - Feel free to meet with Dr. Vandenboom if desired to help advise and give any needed information

- Costume party
 - Halloween Dance on Halloween after GU Scares Hunger
 - Would likely start an hour after scares hunger
 - Spike Night issues with swipes resolved
 - Dating
 - Reaching out to RHA work with planning dating events
 - Hopefully Gonzaga can host National Jesuit Student Leadership Conference
 - Bleachers on the end of Mulligan
 - Relatively affordable, would be on grass
- Bryan (Treasurer)—Present
 - Next cabinet meeting, will receive information about what your position has spent at this point, please discuss if there are any issues
- Harrison (Director of Finance)—Present
 - Finance committee meeting first time on Sunday, will hopefully streamline the process
 - Quite a few people coming to look for Director of Finance, appreciates help, but if you do talk to someone, please inform Director of Finance so they know where information is going and what people are saying
 - Talk to Finance director if any questions
 - FAQ sheet in front of office
- Josiah (GAB Coordinator)—Present
 - Upcoming GAB events
 - Relatively relaxed next few weeks
 - Coffeehouse next week
 - Thursday October 15, Nick Scott will be giving a lecture (note it is same night as many other events)
 - Wolff Auditorium
 - Swing Dancing October 17, Cataldo,
 - Scarywood on October 23rd (note: no free tickets for most and will likely be a drawing for free tickets)
 - Madonnastock April 15 (all individuals needed)
 - Street Team applications in progress
 - May need people to sit on interviews
- Amanda (Director of Clubs and Organizations)—Present
 - Club President's Meeting was successful
 - Good attendance
 - New Club Committee Meeting is the 14th
 - 8 new clubs
 - Can sit on if wish to observe process (cannot vote)
 - Service Projects/opportunities
 - Keep updated on website for GSBA IT
 - New website through CCSAL for future
- Tatiana (Director of Diversity)—Present

- DREAM Week Nov. , 4th-7th : Nov 12th, GSBA is asked to sponsor an event
 - Week to support undocumented students and provide support and awareness for these individuals
 - Not political, just raise awareness and provide support
 - Reaching out to many organizations
 - GSBA for a miniature monologue with undocumented students telling their stories
- Successful meeting with club presidents and/or representatives
 - Cultural clubs
 - Went well, working to organize everything
- IDI workshop moved to Nov.14th
 - For scheduling reasons, will work to get personal results and group results
 - Remind your constituents to complete results (it is expensive, let us use it)
- Brandon (Director of Communications)—Present
 - Newsletter
 - Can put on the television, talk to Claudine to get it on there
- Royal (Attorney General)—Present
 - Judicial Board will meet next week
 - Governance board will meet next
 - Looking at legal history of GSBA, what bills and resolutions have been passed in the past
 - May have paper files if O-Drive does not work, many in downstairs storage closet
- Nathan (Chief of Staff)
 - End of month report sample
 - Office parties (Halloween, newly appointed positions social)
 - Spiders, Harry Potter (grand hall), Haunted Mansion, House of Cards/politics, haunted swamp, haunted corn maze, scarecrow
 - Possible Halloween games/sports, dodgeball, ping pong
 - Potential ice cream party after the first senate meeting with the complete senate
 - Green Dot Training?
 - Maybe something during an evening
 - Keep in mind we are representatives of the student body and this could be beneficial
 - Week nights have conflicts
 - Could be an afternoon
 - Could fit into the party safe/sexual assault prevention
 - Early November
 - Pay period ends Oct. 14

Discussion Topics

- Housing
 - Potentially would be using Corkery as underclassmen residence hall
 - Looking towards more off campus options
 - But limitations with off campus contracts, especially with 6 month leases
 - May need to use more houses
 - Corkery would turn to 6 per building, same for Burch
 - Note that most schools do not guarantee on campus housing
 - Note certain restrictions for certain scholarships
 - Will take into account requirements for certain scholarships, but other concerns with finances with contracts
 - Meeting will take place to get questions answered, welcome for anyone who is interested